
Ms. Amy Meredith
PMCC
7884 Peacock Lane
Frisco, TX 75035

Federal Communications Commission
Washington D.C. 20554

OCT1 4 O18
In reply refer to: 1800B3-VM

In re: W27OCS, Gulfport, MS
Facility ID No. 142760

K22 1 GE, Wickenburg, AZ
Facility ID No. 143311

K287BP, South Padre Island, TX
Facility ID No. 142717

Request for tolling

Dear. Ms. Meredith:

This letter is to inform you that tolling was granted in error and is canceled for three construction
permits for new FM Translator Stations: W27OCS, Gulfport, Mississippi, File No. BNPFT-20 15051 8AFL
(Facility ID No. 142760), K221GE, Wickenburg, Arizona, File No. BNPFT-20130827AEC (Facility ID
No. 143311), and K287BP, South Padre Island, Texas, File No. BNPFT-20130826AGH (Facility ID No.
142717) (collectively, Stations). Those permits were all granted on January 29, 2016, for three-year
terms ending on January 29, 2019.

On March 8,2018, we granted your tolling requests dated June 19, 2017, and February 5,2018,
for the Stations.1 In your February 5, 2018, request, you stated that these stations were "tied up" in
litigation and a bankruptcy proceeding, and that the court had ordered a stay which prevented you from
building the stations. At that time, we found that your request was within the tolling provisions in 47
CFR § 73.3 598(b) of the Commission's Rules.

Further review of the documentation in support of tolling indicates that the Stations are not part of
the litigation or the bankruptcy matter and that they are not and never were eligible for tolling. Our grant
of tolling was based on your false claim that the Stations were part of the litigation and subject to a stay
order. Therefore, the expiration date will revert to the original date as though tolling had not occurred.

Sincerely,

Albert Shuldiner
Chief, Audio Division
Media Bureau

1 Tolling expired on August 7, 2018.


